
 

Newsletter 

Term 2  Week 2 Thursday 11th May 2023 
Principal:  Narelle Kusabs   Deputy Principal:  Toni Webster 

Important Dates 
 

 

Fri 12th May 
RAA Street Smart  

Program Rec-Yr 4 

 

MIX 102.3 Breakfast 

Broadcast 
 
 

 

Mon 15th May 
School Photo Catch Up  

for those who missed week 1 

 
 

Fri 19th May 
Pupil Free Day 

 

 
 

Wed 24th May 
Governing Council 

 
 

Wed 31st May to Fri 

2nd Jun 
Arbury Park Camp 

Yrs 3-6 
 

 

Fri 9th Jun 
Pupil Free Day 

 

 
 

 

Mon 12th Jun 
Public Holiday  

(King's Birthday) 

 
 
 

Out of School Hours Care 
contact details 

Web: 
www.happyhaven.sa.edu.au  
 

Phone: 8155 5444 
 

Email:  
admin@happyhaven.sa.edu.au 

From The Leadership Team 
 

Welcome back to all students and their families. It’s great to see all our students excited to 

be back and looking forward to another busy term. In particular, a special welcome to our 

new students and their families. We hope your time with us is both enjoyable and 

rewarding.  

 
Front Office Upgrade 

We are excited to share that our new office space is now fully 

operational. We completed the move during the school 

holidays, and we look forward to welcoming families onsite 

through our Melville Road gates.   

Building works will continue shortly on the staff room, we expect 

this work to be completed by the end of this term.  

 
What’s happening in the play areas 

During the term we will be making some colourful additions to the play spaces. EDU 

Marking will be installing vibrant play designs. Designs include a snakes and ladders, 100 

square, A-Z caterpillar, sensory path and a few other surprises.  

There will be a new yard sound system installed in the mainstream yard. This system will 

provide us with quality sound for playtimes and school events.  

The slide in the main playground will also be replaced this term to ensure it complies with 

Australian safety standards. 

Thank you to our fundraising committee for their support to make these upgrades possible. 
 

Preservice teachers 

Welcome to 18 Uni SA preservice teachers who have started their first year placement. The 

students will be with us for 5 Thursdays and for the entirety of week 6. We  are happy to 

support our newest educators as they begin their practical experience. 

 
Mother’s Day Stall 

THANK YOU for supporting our Mother’s Day Stall this week. A special THANKS goes to our 

volunteers, Linda and Amanda for running the stall and helping students choose some 

lovely gifts for their Mum, Grandmother/Nan or other significant person in their lives. 

Swimming Lessons 

Mainstream Reception to Year 5 students have been having fun, enjoying their swimming 

lessons held at the Adelaide Aquatic Centre, North Adelaide. 

 
MIX 102.3 Breakfast Broadcast 

Join us Friday 12th from 7:30am for the live breakfast broadcast. Staff will be 

onsite for student supervision from 7:30am. Special guests, free sausage sizzle 

breakfast and a special school arrival via helicopter! 

* See our advertisement on the last page to see who the special guests are!!  

 

FUTURE KEY 

DATES  
 

Wed 28th June 

Governing Council 

 

Fri 7th July 

Last day of term 

Early dismissal 

 
Please note Important and Future Key 

Dates are subject to change 

Keller Road Primary School 

Keller Road, Salisbury East SA 5109 

Telephone: (08) 8258 3842 

Facsimile: (08) 8281 3836 

Email: dl.0632.info@schools.sa.edu.au 

Website: kellerrdps.sa.edu.au 

No School 

No School 

No School 

http://www.happyhaven.sa.edu.au/
http://kellerrdps.sa.edu.au


 

Sports Day  
2023 in Tuta 4! 

 



 

 

From the Leadership Team (cont.) 

 

    Snapchat - A concern for primary schools.  
 

 

Snapchat is a social media messaging app that has become popular with teenagers. To sign up for this 

app you need to be 13 years of age. Some child psychologists suggest that a person should be 16 or older 

due to the risk of exposure to age-inappropriate content and the collection of personal data from the 

user.  

 

Sadly it is becoming more used by younger children and often without parental permission or control over 

the content.  

When children use a platform without the necessary maturity, it can easily become a space for 

cyberbullying. 

How Does Cyberbullying happen on Snapchat? 

Snapchat’s disappearing message system leads bullies to believe they can act without consequence. 

A harmful Snap in the form of a video or text is sent to an individual and then self-destructs after a few 

seconds. 

While the message vanishes quickly, the hurt lasts much longer. Even worse, these messages can be sent 

to a group—aggravating the humiliation and inviting more of the ‘gang’ to join in. 

 

Hurtful trend lists can be sent to groups, children on these lists can feel shamed and isolated from others. 

Often this type of bullying is not reported to adults as the child doesn’t want others to see what their peers 

think of or rate them as. This can lead to them withdrawing socially and having a negative impact on their 

self-esteem.  

 

Screenshots of conversations pose an additional threat. When a victim responds, bullies often screenshot 

or record the message and use these to continue the bullying on other social media platforms. 

What is meant to have vanished can now eternally spread to a larger audience. 

Protecting Kids from Cyberbullies 

Expiring messages can make victims question what they read and prevent them from asking for help. 

However, parents can help! 

You can take steps to keep your kids safe by not allowing them to access and use age restricted apps, 

having open lines of communication with children, teaching them to recognize cyberbullying while setting 

boundaries around technology and how/ when they are using it.  

 

Let’s all work together to keep our kids safe. Please talk with your children about safe and appropriate 

social media use. If you would like more information we encourage families to explore the website below. 

https://www.esafety.gov.au  

 

 

 

A very big THANK YOU to  LJ Hooker Property 

Specialists for providing us with their coffee 

van services on our Sports Day at the end of 

last term. Their coffee van raised $225.00 

which was donated to our school. 

https://gabb.com/family-resources/cyberbullying-recognizing-the-signs-seeing-who-is-most-at-risk/
https://gabb.com/family-resources/cyberbullying-recognizing-the-signs-seeing-who-is-most-at-risk/
https://gabb.com/family-resources/teaching-kids-to-set-boundaries-around-technology/
https://www.esafety.gov.au


 

 

Community Information 

MIX102.3 Breakfast show will be broadcasting live 

from Keller Road this Friday 12th May 

Students are invited to join us on site from 7:30am for a sausage sizzle 

breakfast for all, juice for students and a coffee cart for the adults - all 

FREE of charge! 

There will be games and special guests to meet and a surprise helicopter 

drop in! 

The Mix102.3 Breakfast team will be in attendance – Ali Clarke, Max Burford, Shane Lowe and 

Eddie Bannon. 

As well as: 

 Cosi from South Aussie with Cosi 

 Reilly O’Brien from The Adelaide Crows 

 AFLW superstar Erin Phillips 

 Robbie Kay - balloon artist from Blow Up Australia 2023 

 Mr Oopy Bubble Show 

 Inflatable basketball hoop 

 Handball pop-up 

 


